

CAULFIELD JUNIOR COLLEGE

'Internationally Accredited School'

Integrity, Responsibility, Respect, Harmony, Love of Learning

Caulfield Junior College Newsletter 26/5/17



From Amanda



Dear Parents and Caregivers,

Education Week

This week students, staff and parents celebrated Education Week with a host of activities. On Tuesday the Twilight Sports was a wonderful event enjoyed by all. The event started off with a 'big bang' as students opened the sports with the band playing a few songs with Joel. That was followed by kids being competitive as they played games with and against their parents and teachers.



Grandparents and Special Friends was a lovely morning for our community. The school was bustling with excited kids, grandparents and friends working together to complete collaborative tasks. Some of the tasks included making habitats and interviewing visitors about when they went to school. During the morning I spoke to a couple who attended Caulfield Junior College 70 years ago. The couple were a year apart and did not know each other at school. Now, they are grandparents to children attending CJC. This is amazing! Thank you to the grandparents who travelled far and wide, friends and families for attending and ensuring this was a

special event for our kids. Thank you to our year 5/6 student leaders who ensured that all visitors were able to find the classrooms of the children they were visiting.









All the Prep and Prep/1 children loved making animal habitats with their grandparents and special friends!

Prep 2018 Parent Information Evening

The Parent Information Evening on Tuesday evening was very well attended. Christelle Breimeyer (prep team leader), Caroline Pommier, Rohan Cooper and I spoke about what makes Caulfield Junior College unique and the school of choice

for their child. Lara and David from the Hebrew Immersion Program spoke to parents about what the program offers and how it works at CJC. I would like to thank Lara and David for taking the time to attend the evening and for answering questions for parents about HIP.

Thank you to staff for ensuring that Education Week was a memorable experience for our students and their families.



From Caroline, Visite du Conseiller pédagogique Frédéric Concours Dis-moi dix mots remporté par Glen Eira

Visite du Conseiller pédagogique Frédéric Adamiak

Notre conseiller pédagogique de la zone Asie Pacifique Sud, Frédéric Adamiak, viendra travailler avec nos équipes les 1er et 2 juin prochains. Au programme : visites de classes, animations pédagogiques, préparation de séances sur les genres oraux avec les enseignants.

En effet, dans notre contexte bilingue, il est important de développer en priorité les compétences orales de nos élèves. Une attention particulière sera portée sur le reportage en cycle 3 toujours dans le but de développer notre Web Radio!

Concours Dis-moi dix mots remporté par Glen Eira



Le collège Glen Eira a remporté le 1er prix des établissements étrangers FLE au concours "" Dis-moi Dix mots "", organisé par le Ministère français de la culture et de la communication.

Félicitations aux lauréats et tout particulièrement à nos anciens élèves!

Nous les invitons à nous rendre visite lors d'une assemblée pour nous témoigner leur émotion lors de leur remise de prix à l' Académie Française.



VICTORIA

2017 DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY

Earlier this, term students in the senior school tried out for a place in the District Cross Country Team. Students who turn 11, 12 or 13 in 2017 competed in a 3km race and students who turn 8, 9 or 10 ran 2km. The first ten boys and girls to

finish for their age group were selected and competed in the District Cross Country Carnival on Tuesday 23rd May at Caulfield Park.

The 2017 Cross Country Team members were:

12/13 YEARS

	GIRLS			BOYS	
	NAME	Class		NAME	Class
1	Mila Jennings	5/6A	1	Sammy Francou	6E
2	Prune Gervais de Vallois	6E	2	Raphael Nicolas	6E
3	Aizea Freedman Corcoba	6E	3	Matis Lambert	6E
4	Maud Arguillere	6E	4	Meiji Mashima-Forni	6E
5	Lali Issautier	6E	5	Gabriel de Meneval	6E
6	Elodie Walmsley	6E	6	Teddy Friend	5/6B
7	Erica Cheong	5/6A	7	Luke Dussuyer	6E
8	Angelina Robin Sesova	6E	8	Alex de Meneval	6E
			9	Jacques Jordan	6E
			10	Ollie Sudarski	5/6A

11 YEARS

	GIRLS			BOYS	
	NAME	Class		NAME	Class
1	Solene Lebas	5C	1	Hugo Vandame	6E
2	Jennifer Kirk	5D	2	Lucien Kelly	5C
3	Amber Kopf-Lordan	5C	3	Mikey Rozen	5/6B
4	Anaelle Micciche	6F	4	Finn Thomas	5C
5	Lynn Cheong	5/6B	5	William Wong	6E
6	Anna Lewis	5D	6	Quinn Cooper	5/6A
7	Hannah Minc	5C	7	Marcus Brittain	5/6B
8	Annabella Plano	6E	8	Mateo Le Clerc	6E
9	Orleanna Murray de Brossard	6E	9	Harry Edwards	5/6A
10	Elea Husser	5D	10	Ben Sayag	5/6A

10 YEARS

	GIRLS			BOYS	
	NAME	Class		NAME	Class
1	Alice Francou	4G	1	Alban Le Bot	4F
2	Camille Demathieu	4F	2	Alexandre Savelli	4F
3	Rose Lamy	4F	3	Ben Blecher	3/4A
4	Poppy Thomas	4G	4	Mathys Pink	3D
5	Josephine McCredie	4F	5	Camille Nicolas	4F
6	Tiffany Dodwell	3/4A	6	Aidan McBride	4G
7	Marilou Gervais de Vallois	3D	7	Louis Mulet	3D
8	Laura Wong	3E	8	Leon Tregueur	4F
	PERSONAL PRODUCT	2/12	Joesee	COMPLETE AND SERVICE STATES	2111

9	Faith Green	3/4C	9	Asher Levy	3/4A
10	Lucie Claisse-Garrett	5D			





Students should be commended on their enthusiasm and keenness as they trained during their own time in the lead up to the carnival. On the day, the weather was perfect for cross country running with a temperature of 18° and luckily the rain held off! Students were excited and cheered each other on, demonstrating fabulous team work and sportsmanship. Maurene Bodie and Tom Lewis attended the day, providing the students and myself with tremendous support. Many parents also attended the day, adding to our wonderful crew of C.J.C. supporters.

Students who placed in the top ten finishers will represent C.J.C. as well as the Caulfield District at the Kingston Division Cross Country on the 7th of June. These students are:

Alban Le Bot – finished 1st in 10 year boys

Alexandre Savelli

Camille DeMathieu

Alice Francou

Lucien Kelly

Solene Lebas

Sam Francou

Mila Jennings

We wish them the best of luck!

Well done to all competitors for their commitment and school spirit, your enthusiasm has led to a most enjoyable cross country carnival this year.

Thank you,



Assembly Information

Assembly on Monday 29th May 2017

Parents are welcome to attend our whole school assembly on the oval at 9am. Congratulations to next Monday's CJC Values awards recipients.

Published 26/5/17

C.J.C. Values awards recipients.

CLASS	NAME
P1A	AVA FONG
P1B	GEORGE KOTSOVOLOS
PC	LEO LAURENT
PD	ADAM HABBOUCHI
12A	SHAHAR SHAPIRA
12B	ARI MONTGOMERY
1C	ELLIOT LE BOT
1D	TEVA ROBERTS
2E	CONSTANCE ROY
2F	SAM BREIMEYER
34A	GABE ZMOOD
34B	JESSIE CHEN
34C	ZARA FREEMAN
34C	ALBANE TEGLIA
3D	LUCIE CHARING-BERRAUD
3E	NAIMA CHAPPPAZ
4F	EUGENE LEUNG
4G	AGATHE LAVILLE
56A	NATALIE ISRAEL
5C	FINN THOMAS
5D	HUGH BUCKINGHAM
6EF	PRUNE GERVAIS DE VALLOIS



Need to know!!

Dates à retenir pour le mois de mai et juin: Dates to remember for May and June:

School Council meeting dates:

Sites interactifs gratuits de ressources:

Websites:

Notices that went home this week:

Lost Property:

Updated 26/5/17

Dates à retenir pour les mois de mai et juin :

-Le 01/06 : Excursion à la NGV pour les élèves de CE2 et CM1.

-Le 07/06 : Cross-country de Division pour les élèves qualifiés.

-Le 09/06 : Récitation de la poésie du concours Berthe mouchette.

-Le 12/06 : Pas d'école pour célébrer l'anniversaire de la Reine.

-Le 20/06 : Excursion au musée ArtVo pour les élèves de CE2 et CM1.

-Le 22/06 : Exposition des travaux réalisés par les élèves de 14h30 à 15h30.

-Le 23/06 : Bulletins scolaires donnés aux parents.

Dates to remember for May and June:

- 01/06: Excursion to the NGV for Y3/4.

- 07/06: Division cross Country.

- 09/06: Berthe Mouchette Poetry recitation.

- 12/06: Queen's birthday, no school.

- 20/06: Excursion to the ArtVo museum for the Y3/4 students.

- 22/06: Year Level Expo from 2.30 to 3.30pm.

- 23/06: Reports sent home to parents.

School Council meeting dates:

June 19th

August 7th

September 4th

October 16th

November 13th

December 11th

Sites interactifs gratuits de ressources:

Si vous désirez proposer des activités en français à vos enfants nous vous recommandons ces sites qui vous proposent des liens vers des sites français, des exercices en ligne et des jeux éducatifs gratuits pour les élèves du préscolaire à la 6ème.

Websites:

If you would like your child to do some activities in French we recommend the following sites which contain a lot of links to French sites, free online exercises and educative games for students from Prep to Y6.

www.logicieleducatif.fr http://soutien67.free.fr www.lasouris-web.org http://languageonline.org.uk www.apprendrealire.net

Notices that went home this week: week ending 26/5/17

ArtVo - years 3/4 Immersive Art. Kenakena - expression of interest years 5/6

Lost Property.

Lost Property is located upstairs in the corridor of the main building. Please ensure you label each item of your child's clothing.



Parents' Committee Update

Uniform Shop Update

We will be holding a new and second-hand uniform stall during the End of Term Assembly on **Friday 23rd June**. The new items are being sold at half retail price!

If you would like to purchase before that, the uniform shop (opposite Lost Property) will be open on **Wednesday 7th June** from **9:05 am - 10:30 am**. Please note that this is a small room so parents will need to gueue and be served one at a time. *Cash only* please.

The second-hand uniform price list is available here (see attachment).

The list of new items available and their prices is here (see attachment).

Donations of pre-loved uniform items are always greatly appreciated. If you have any to donate please leave them in a plastic bag at the front office.

Lost Property

A reminder that Lost Property is located on the first floor of the Main Building.

If your child has misplaced an item of clothing please ensure you check Lost Property. There are currently quite a number of clothing items, the majority of which are named.

If items are not collected they will be washed and donated to the second hand clothing shop.

We ask that parents please check hat and jacket labels on the clothes their children bring home every so often to make sure they haven't accidently brought someone else's item home by mistake. This can easily happen and we have quite a number of lost items at the moment which aren't in lost property. Your assistance would be greatly appreciated.

Food Orders Online

Food orders continue to be a great success. Remember to place your orders via the **Qkr App** by the cut off time so your child/children don't miss out:

Fried Rice and Noodles every Tuesday
Sushi every Thursday

Hotdogs every second Friday – next available 26th May

Visit Our Website

Un-Subscribe Link Here

Powered by The sponsor-ed Group